

The Parish of Saint Luke, Frodsham & St Cuthbert-by-the-Forest, Mouldsworth Diocese of Shrewsbury

Reg. Charity No. 234025 LPA12 (RUNCORN & FRODSHAM)

Parish Priest: Fr. James Kenny

St Luke's, 61 High St. Frodsham, Cheshire WA6 7AN Telephone: 01928 733127 School: 01244 259999 St Cuthbert's, Station Road, Mouldsworth, Cheshire CH3 8AJ Please note, Father James is unavailable on Mondays

PARISH WEBSITE: www.stlukesparish.org.uk PARISH e-mail: stlukesfrodsham@outlook.com

PARISH CENTRE: 01928 733 127

SCHOOL WEBSITE: www.stlukesfrodsham.org.uk

Safeguarding Reps.: Kate Birkenhead 07436 772416 (St Luke's) & Steve Clapham 07971 648192 (St Cuthbert's)

THE SACRAMENT OF MERCY (CONFESSIONS): Saturday 5.15-5.45 pm

BAPTISMS, CONFIRMATION, FIRST HOLY COMMUNION & MARRIAGES: Please contact Father James or the secretary Wednesdays or Fridays 10am-3pm.

> ADORATION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT: First Friday of the month 9:00am. MORNING PRAYER FROM THE DIVINE OFFICE: Wednesdays and Fridays 9:15am, before Mass

Psalter Week III Sunday Cycle A W/day Cycle I		THIRD SUNDAY OF	EASTER	
Day	Feast	Time	Service	Intention
Sat 22 nd	Evening Mass of the Sunday	6:00pm Children's Liturgy	Mass	Fr Paul Sidoli (RIP, Ann.)
Sun 23 rd	Third Sunday of Easter	9:00am (St Cuthbert's)	Mass	Fr Simon O'Connor's Intentions
		11:00am	Mass	Parishioners' Intentions
Mon 24th	St George, M, Patron of England	No Public Mass		
Tues 25 th	St Mark, Ev	2:00pm	Requiem Mass	Elsie Duff (RIP)
Wed 26th	Ferial	9:30am	Mass	Special Intention
Thur 27 th	Ferial	9:30am	Mass	Joe Kelly (RIP)
Fri 28 th	Ferial	9:30am	Mass	Vocations to the Priesthood, Diaconate & Religious Life
Sat 29 th	Evening Mass of the Sunday Special Day of Prayer for Europe	6:00pm	Mass	Parishioner's Intentions
Sun 30 th	Fourth Sunday of Easter World Day of Prayer for	9:00am (St Cuthbert's)	Mass	James & Mary Gaffey (RIP, Ann.)
	Vocations	11:00am Children's Liturgy	Mass	Simon Hayes (RIP)

❖ Please note there is no evening Mass this Tuesday due to the afternoon funeral ❖



SACRAMENT OF CONFIRMATION: In order to organise the next Sacrament of Confirmation it is important that we have an idea of how many young people would like to begin the preparation course in order to be Confirmed later this year. The young people should be in Year 8 or above. If you are interested, or know of others who may be, please let the office know as soon as possible. Many thanks.



NEWS FROM ST LUKE'S CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL: The pupils and staff of St Luke's Catholic Primary School would like to welcome Mrs Jevons as our new Deputy Headteacher. As a parishioner of St Luke's, Mrs Jevons is already known by many of our families, particularly the younger pupils as she supports Children's Liturgy. Mrs Jevons has had a busy start, and is looking forward to taking her class on Residential next week. We know they will all have a wonderful time.

On Thursday evening, the pupils on this year's Sacramental Programme celebrated their First Forgiveness. This was a truly beautiful celebration. We are very proud of each and every one of them. Thank you to Fr James and Fr Colin, also to all the parents and families who supported the children. Please keep these children in your prayers as they continue their faith journey.





PRAYER INTENTIONS FOR THE SICK AND HOUSEBOUND (Please contact us by email or telephone if you wish to

include or remove a person from the list. Many thanks):

Fr Jim McGrath Timothy James Cleary Bernard Timberlake Ann Nightingale Fr Pat Munroe Eric & Margaret Young Claire Taylor For people having cancer Cora Sharkey Jane Gibson Fr Joseph O'Connor treatment Kathleen Garvie Kath Grossmith Janet Sykes Jim Corrigan Judith Whim Pauline Bedington

> Harry Gorse Canon Phil Moore's

Nora Fyldes Helen Grimes Amy Selman mother Karen Dolan John Mannion Ron Sutton

Ian Hobson

REST IN PEACE: Please pray for the happy repose of the soul of Elsie Duff, a parishioner of St Luke's who died on Saturday, 11th March. Elsie's Requiem Mass will be held at St Luke's on Tuesday, 25th April at 2pm, followed by burial at Helsby Cemetery at 3:15pm. Please keep Elsie, her husband Vince, daughter Rachel and all her family and friends in your prayers at this time. May she rest in peace.

Also, please pray for the repose of the soul of Canon David Robert's mother who died recently. May she rest in peace.

TAKING LITURGY SERIOUSLY COURSE: The third module of this course, the proclamation of the "Word of God", the use of psalms, by Martin Foster, begins this Thursday, 27th April in the Parish Centre, meeting at 7pm for Zoom start at 7:30pm. All are welcome, even if you have not attended earlier modules, and we would particularly encourage all our readers from both churches to attend.





Hugh McNeil

Kathleen Edwards

DIOCESAN PILGRIMAGE: Please see the poster in the porches regarding the Diocesan Pilgrimage to the Holy Land, which will take place from 8th to 15th February 2024. A brochure, which includes the booking form, can be found on our parish website at: https://www.stlukesparish.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/Shrewsbury-diocesan-Holy-Land-Pilgrimage-2024.pdf and is also available on the Diocesan website at:

https://www.dioceseofshrewsbury.org/diocesan-pilgrimage-to-the-holy-land-2024/. Any questions regarding the pilgrimage should be directed to Father David Long: longdv1@aol.com.

DIOCESAN LOURDES PILGRIMAGE: Would you like to join the summer Pilgrimage to Lourdes? Maybe you would like to be a carer, join the youth pilgrimage or volunteer to join hospitality, or simply be a pilgrim with or without assistance. If you are interested please take one of the relevant flyers from the porch for further information.





THE CATHOLIC HIGH SCHOOL 50TH ANNIVERSARY MASS: You are warmly invited to join the CHS celebration Mass on Friday, 9th of June, 11am at Chester Cathedral. If you are interested, please contact Mrs. Mallon by email at: mallonk@christofidelis.org.uk. There are a limited number of spaces available.

CORONATION CELEBRATION: A Mass followed by a social evening to celebrate the coronation of King Charles III will take place on Friday, 5th May at St Luke's. Mass will begin at 6:30pm. It is hoped that parishioners from both St Luke's and St Cuthbert's will be able to join us for this evening get-together, which will include a Quiz, a Shared Table & BYOB, and musical entertainment, together with a "Royal" Fancy Dress Competition for children. Free tickets will be available after each Mass this weekend - this will give us an idea of numbers and assist in the planning. There will be a shared table - please indicate what you would like to bring on the sheets available in both porches. If you suffer from any form of allergy we recommend you bring your own food instead of joining the shared table. Any raffle prize donations would be most welcome and can be left in the box at the back of church or with Victoria (St Luke's) or Chris (St Cuthbert's).

FOODBANK: Please remember that it is our monthly Foodbank collection next weekend in both churches. See the poster in church for current needs. Many thanks for your continuing support.





ST GEORGE'S DAY: Seen to personify the ideals of Christian chivalry, St George is the patron saint of England, and several other countries around the world. Happy St George's Day to all our English parishioners!

Hncoming Frents

apcoming bothis		
Sunday, 23 rd April 2023	•	Reflection and Renewal for Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist, 12.30-2.30pm in
		St Luke's Parish Centre
Weekend 29th/30th April 2023	•	Monthly Foodbank Collection at both churches
Sunday, 30th April 2023	•	Children's Liturgy during 11:00am Mass at St Luke's
Friday, 5th May 2023	•	Coronation Celebration at St Luke's, Mass & Social evening from 6:30pm

"You nged to hold fast to two virtugs: kindness toward your ngighbour and humility toward God." (St Padre Pio)